

## **CISTH NEWS**

## Teacher's Training on Sunday 10th September 2023 (Teacher's Day)

In light of the upcoming term, we are pleased to announce that our teachers have recently participated in an enriching training session coinciding with Teacher's Day. We had the privilege of hosting Vice President of the British Chinese Education Promotion Association, Principal of the Mingde Chinese School, and recipient of the Lifetime Achievement Award from the Chinese State Council, Ms. Mei Xiaomeng, who provided us with an insightful pre-term training session.

The teachers gained valuable knowledge and had a memorable experience, making this Teacher's Day truly special. Ms. Mei Xiaomeng, renowned for her extensive experience and outstanding contributions in the field of Chinese education, shared her expertise and wisdom with our teachers during the training session. She imparted invaluable teaching techniques and educational philosophies, accumulated throughout her years of teaching. Our dedicated teachers attentively absorbed her teachings and diligently took notes, ready to apply these newfound insights in their classrooms.

During the training session, headteacher Mr Zhang not only introduced the latest educational methods but also shared his vision for the future of Chinese education. He emphasized the pivotal role of education and encouraged our teachers to embrace innovation, providing students with enhanced learning opportunities and a conducive environment for holistic development. Our teachers have expressed immense gratitude for the training session, recognizing the profound impact it will have on their teaching practices. They have remarked that this Teacher's Day will forever remain etched in their memories, as they not only welcome the new term but also had the privilege of learning from Ms. Mei Xiaomeng's guidance and sharing.

